SSIP State Leadership Team
November 14, 2022

Participants:  Robin Church, Kelly Hill, Jaylene Trueblood, Lisa Terry, Leslie Pakula, Jackie Robinson-Brock, Liz Lyons, Lorelei Pisha, Tracy Walters, Kyla Patterson

As we approach the end of the first year of implementing our new SSIP, we used today’s meeting to review our progress on each SSIP broad improvement strategy and determine whether any revisions were needed:
· Broad Improvement Strategy 1:  Screening, eligibility determination and assessment
· Workgroup is researching screening and assessment tools in use now and others that could be considered
· Suggestions moving forward … consider training on the difference between a screening tool and an assessment tool and considerations for ongoing assessment; training for parents and referral sources
· Broad Improvement Strategy 2: Evidence-based service delivery to support positive social-emotional development
· Determined that we will use the pyramid model framework as our evidence-based practice
· DEC Recommended Practices already are embedded in our professional development/Kaleidoscope
· VAIMH website will have information about who is endorsed in infant or early childhood mental health and at what level
· Broad Improvement Strategy 3:  Workforce
· IECMH is looking at private business partners who could invest in the endorsement work (e.g., sponsoring scholarships)
· Consider a workgroup on reflective supervision; do not postpone the timeline on the reflective supervision activity since it’s important to recruitment, retention and reducing practitioner stress
· Broad Improvement Strategy 4:  Data
· Most of these activities relate to development and implementation of TRAC-IT and were completed 
· Thinking about measurement of Indicator 3A, may want to add something to the plan about how we can support families in helping their child express their emotions since many children in EI have expressive language delays.

Timelines:
· A number of activities planned for 2022, especially those in broad improvement strategies 1 and 2, were put on pause for most of the year as we focused on TRAC-IT
· We will update the timelines accordingly.

Next Steps:
· Update the VICC at their December meeting
· Prepare the annual report to OSEP
· Start additional workgroups in January to address the next set of activities in the plan
